
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
September 30, 2013 
 
 
Morris Woodruff  
Secretary  
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Mr. Woodruff: 
 
The accompanying tariff sheets issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or 
the Company), are being transmitted for filing as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electricity: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 1st Revised Sheet No. 59 Original Sheet No. 59 
 1st Revised Sheet No. 59.1 Original Sheet No. 59.1 
 

These tariff sheets are being issued September 30, 2013 to become effective on and after October 30, 2013.    
 
The tariff revisions are being made to include the option for customer-owned unmetered LED (Light Emitting 
Diode) Street Lighting rates in the Company’s current 6(M) tariff. 
 
Pursuant to paragraph 4 of the Nonunanimous Stipulation and Agreement Regarding Certain Revenue 
Requirement Issues, in the Company’s most recent electric rate case, File No. ER-2012-0166, the Company 
performed and submitted to the Missouri Public Service Commission (Commission) an evaluation of offering 
large scale LED Lighting rates.  The Company submitted its findings to the Commission on July 31, 2013.  The 
results of the evaluation showed that large scale LED lighting was not cost effective at this time.  However, the 
Company recognizes that some customers may wish to install LED lighting.  The Company offers these 
unmetered LED lighting rates as an energy only option. The Company will not maintain spare parts and is not 
responsible for the upkeep and maintenance of these LED lights. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Wendy K. Tatro 
 
Wendy K. Tatro 
Associate General Counsel 
 
 
Enclosures 
 
Cc: Office of the Public Counsel 
 Tom Imhoff, MPSC 
 John Rogers, MPSC  
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